INLET GROVE COMMUNITY HIGH SCHOOL
GOVERNING BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING MINUTES
June 18, 2025; 12:00 P.M.
via Conference Call 

Board Members Present – Dr. Charles Woodard; LaVoise Smith; Jim Pegg; Bill Washington; Danny Jones; 
Staff Present: Dr. Emma Banks; Francisco Lopez; Chan Bryant Abney; Annette Gardner (Consultant); Chase Scott (Consultant

I. The Meeting was called to order by Dr. Woodard at 12:02 p.m.  A quorum was determined.  

II. Governing Board Member Comments -   NONE

III. Dr. Banks Report has 2 ACTION ITEMS:
The virtual governing board convened to address 2 key issues as it relates to Inlet Grove’s leave policy:
1. Emma Banks presented a proposal to raise the leave accrual limit from 30 to 40 days, arguing it would support dedicated teachers. Despite concerns raised by Danny Jones regarding the financial implications, the board unanimously approved the increase, noting that only three teachers would be affected.
2. The discussion then shifted to the leave policy for new hires, with Ms. Abney sharing her experience of potentially losing vacation days if not utilized within the probationary period. LaVoise Taylor Smith advocated for a mechanism to carry over accrued leave, prompting a consensus on the need to revise the policy for fair treatment of new employees. Mr. Lopez expressed concerns regarding the 90-day leave policy, questioning the implications for new employees who may need to take time off. Dr. Woodard recommended that we contact the PBCSD to see how they handle and collaborate to create a policy to address these issues.

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Chase Scott provided an overview of Inlet Grove's achievements and marketing strategies, highlighting the challenges faced due to the school district's removal of access to student information. He detailed a multi-tiered marketing campaign that included online messaging, radio, and in-person recruitment events, which successfully increased visibility and enrollment. Scott reported that enrollment numbers exceeded expectations, with over 121 new students applying or accepted, despite the difficulties in recruitment data access. The marketing efforts resulted in significant media coverage and cost savings, demonstrating the effectiveness of the strategies implemented.

2. The board also discussed the timeline for approving essential documents, such as the faculty handbook and budget, before the teachers return in August. 

3. The group acknowledged the importance of securing funding for future marketing efforts and renewing Chase's contract due to his contributions. LaVoise Taylor Smith and Dr. Banks will prepare a recommendation for renewing Chase's contract to present at the retreat.  
4. The Retreat will be held July 22, 2025.

V. OLD BUSINESS – NONE

VI. ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 1:02 pm.




